

GROVE MUNICIPAL SERVICES AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 15, 2020
4:30 PM
MINUTES


The Grove Municipal Services Authority met in regular session on Tuesday, September 15, 2020 at 4:30 PM with Chairman, Andy Stewart presiding. Members present were Berwin Kock, Ivan Devitt and Don Nielsen. Members, Marty Follis was absent. Also present was General Manager, Bill Keefer; Attorney, Darren Cook; City Treasurer, Lisa Allred; Public Works Director, Deric Douthit and City Clerk, Bonnie Buzzard. Assistant General Manager, Debbie Bottoroff was absent. 

Nielsen made the motion to approve the minutes from the August 18, 2020 regular meeting. Seconded by Devitt. AYE: Kock, Devitt, Nielsen and Stewart. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Devitt made the motion to approve the purchase order register. Seconded by Nielsen.  AYE: Kock, Devitt, Nielsen and Stewart. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Stewart opened the floor for discussion with respect to a Utility Relocation Agreement with the Oklahoma Department of Transportation. (North 59 Gas Line Relocation). Keefer reported that this agreement outlines the conditions and requirements from ODOT for this project and use of their right of way. Keefer added that the agreement includes the cost estimates for the project and the proportion of the costs shares if any. Keefer noted that GMSA will get reimbursed for the costs to relocate a 2” gas line that is currently located within a private easement.  Devitt made the motion to approve the Utility Relocation Agreement with ODOT as presented and to authorize General Manager, Bill Keefer to execute the documents accordingly. Seconded by Nielsen.    AYE: Kock, Devitt, Nielsen and Stewart. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Stewart opened the floor for discussion with respect to a Resolution amending the 2020-2021 GMSA Capital and OWRB Budget(s). Keefer reported that this amendment is to move the OWRB loan proceeds out of the Capital Fund, and create an OWRB Fund for the revenue and expenses per the OWRB rules and regulations. Devitt made the motion to approve the Resolution amending the 2020-2021 budget as presented. Seconded by Nielsen.  AYE: Kock, Devitt, Nielsen and Stewart. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Stewart opened the floor for discussion with respect to participation in an Aerial Mapping Project. Keefer reported that this project was introduced to the Board a couple of months ago, and since that time the Staff has expressed an interest in participating in this project as it would provide quality detailed aerial mapping that could be used for multiple purposes beyond assisting with our utility planning. GIS Coordinator, Kaston Johnson addressed the Board to reported that he had contacted and visited with NearMap in regards to this project, and that indicated that they would perform tow (2) flyovers in a three year span. The cost for two (2) flyovers would be $29,700 and could be paid per flight at $14,800 per flight or it could be divided up into three annual payments of $9,900. Keefer added that if GMSA was to participate, funding would come from the GMSA Capital Fund through contingency fund. Keefer and Johnson entertained questions and comments from the Board. Devitt made the motion to approve a one-time revenue of $9,900 subject to budget funding for this project. Seconded by Kock.  AYE: Kock, Devitt, Nielsen and Stewart. NAY: None. Motion carried. 
  
STAFF REPORTS:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Keefer reported that the City has received official notification that the Oklahoma Water Resources Board has approved the revolving loan application from GMSA for the replacement and repair of the old clay tile sewer lines and brick manholes located in the older part of the city. Keefer noted that the loan documents will be forthcoming to the GMSA Board for consideration by Financial Advisor, Rick Smith. 
Keefer reported that Douthit and Staff has been working on reports for standardizing lift stations. Douthit addressed the Board to report that he has been visiting with an engineer with flight pump company in regards to standardizing the lift stations, by mandating either a single or three phase power and generators for all new subdivisions at cost to the developers, and that they utilize VFD pumps. Keefer noted that some discussion has been entertained in regards to possible offering some type of utility incentives to developers for annexing their subdivisions. 

Utility Office Manager, Jen Harmon addressed the Board to report that GMSA has started their yearly meter audit, and that they are focusing on the water meters. 

TRUSTEES REPORT:

Devitt asked about the status of the light at Leisure and Highway 59. Douthit reported that the technician was called out last Friday, and reported that there were issues with the camera. Douthit added that it was repaired and appears to be in sequence. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

At 5:05 PM Kock made the motion to recess into Executive Session for the purpose of confidential communication between the public body and its Attorney concerning a pending investigation, claim, or action if the public body, with the advice of its attorney, determines that disclosure will seriously impair the ability of the public body to process the claim or conduct a pending investigation, litigation or proceeding in the public interest Pursuant to Title 25 O.S. Section 307.B.4.  (Utility Customer Claim) to include participation from Bill Keefer, Deric Douthit and Jen Harmon. Seconded by Devitt. AYE: Kock, Devitt, Nielsen and Stewart. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

At 5:33 PM Devitt made the motion for the Board to come out Executive Session with no action taken. Seconded by Nielsen.  AYE: Kock, Devitt, Nielsen and Stewart. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Stewart announced that in regards to agenda item E-1 as above-mentioned. No action taken.

At 5:35 PM Kock made the motion to adjourn. Seconded by Nielsen.  AYE: Kock, Devitt, Nielsen and Stewart. NAY: None. Motion carried. 
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